
Minutes of 
Bainbridge Township Cemetery Board 

 October 2, 2013 
 

Present: Ted Seliga; Bill Takacs; Rob Arnold; Greg Marous, Road Department; Jeff Markley, 
Township Trustee and Linda Zimmerman, Secretary 
 
Guest:  Clinton Arnold 
 

Mr. Takacs, Chairman called the regular meeting to order at 3:41 P.M. at the Town Hall. 
 
MINUTES 
     
 The minutes of the September 4, 2013 meeting were approved as written. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Indigent Definition 
 
 The board acknowledged that the Ohio Township Association created model language for 
the definition of indigent and was in agreement to review and compare the existing township 
language to the new ORC definition that was effective on September 29, 2013. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Footers 
 
 Mr. Marous reported that the footers are completed for the Pfouts monuments along with 
the footer for the bench at Heritage Park.  
 
Scattering Gardens 
 
 The board discussed the new concept of scattering gardens and if they are considered 
cemeteries.  It was noted that a church in Bainbridge has had a scattering garden for the past two 
years and churches and cemeteries are conditional uses within township zoning. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 The board discussed the proposed dirt storage building and the drainage system at 
Restland Cemetery and noted that these are pending items. 
 
 Mr. Marous reported that he has not obtained a purchase order for the cemetery markers 
yet.   
 
 The board discussed the maintenance at Restland Cemetery regarding bees, weeds, grass 
cutting and gasoline spill by the landscapers. 



 Since there was no further business before the board, the meeting was adjourned at 4:50 
P.M. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
  
 
 

Linda L. Zimmerman 
          Secretary to Cemetery Board 
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